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This morning, a Channel 7 reporter interviewed the Mayor and Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department (LASD) Commander, Pat Jordan, about safety on the Metro Rail system in the wake of recent stabbings on the Metro Red and Gold lines. A report on rail security is due to the Board next week. Media Relations staff also advised the reporter that serious crime is rare on the Metro Rail system, which has about 300,000 average weekday boardings, and the Red Line slaying was the first that occurred in a train since the line opened in 1993. However, crime does occur and the LASD, which works in tandem with local law enforcement agencies, reminds the public if they See Something, Say Something. The reporter was shown the emergency intercoms for public use in a subway station and aboard a train. Staff also reminded the reporter that charges from the Red Line fatal stabbing are still pending with the District Attorney’s office and Metro will not comment on the threat of litigation. An attorney representing the family of the man killed in the Red Line stabbing last month plans a press conference Friday to announce they’re suing Metro. Channel 7 will be reporting this story throughout the day.


	

	








